At An Audit Meeting / Work Session 

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 1st day of November, 2006

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                               George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

                               Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                               Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                               James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                               Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                               Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Councilman Benedict

2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda   
 5.d. Capital Project Expenditure

      13.f. Old Town Hall

      16. Water Distribution:  Request to Hire Laborer

      17. Marine Corps:  Toys for Tots

4.    Approval of Audit
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Audit as presented in 

      the amount of $1,717,893.61, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

5.    Recreation Department:

a. Umpires Contract

      This is a request from Commissioner Robert Petrillo to add an additional $20.00   

      sanction fee per softball team to the O.C. USSA Umpires Contract.  This is for the  

      2006 fall softball teams.  The total amount is $200.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the additional $200.00, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      b. Additional Expenses, Chadwick Lake

      This is a request from Commissioner Robert Petrillo to approve an additional 

      expenditure, not to exceed $2,000.00 for Lowes Home Improvement from the 

      Chadwick Lake Capital Project account.  This is for additional work done on the 

      boathouse and guardhouse.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the additional 

      expenditure not to exceed $2,000.00 for Lowes Home Improvement, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict. 

      Vote:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      c. Budget Transfers

      This is a request from Commissioner Petrillo to transfer funds as follows:

        From account #7140.0100 in the total amount of $10,427.56 to 

       7020.0469 Administration-Travel/Conf./Mileage/Educ.                      $1,685.40

       7020.0496 Administration-Printing                                                      $     47.99

       7020.0499 Administration-Other Expenses                                          $1,312.46

                         (cover Merchant Charges)
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       7110.0499 Facility Maintenance-Other Expenses                               $   324.40

       7140.0466 Summer Programs-Operating Supplies                              $1,311.00

       7180.0100 Swimming-Personal Services                                             $1,246.31

       7020.0497 Administration-Main. Cont./Leases/Rentals                      $2,500.00

       7310.0466 Youth/Adult-Operating Supplies                                       $2,000.00

      Commissioner Petrillo is also requesting to transfer $2,000.00 from 7180.0497 

      Swimming-Maint. /Cont./Leases/Rentals to 7310.0466 Youth/Adult-Operating 

      Supplies.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve all the above transfer, 

      seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 

      d. Capital Project Expenditure

      This is a request from Commissioner Petrillo to approve an additional expenditure, 

      not to exceed $9,000.00, for Crossley Associates from the Chadwick Lake Park 

      Capital Project Account.  These expenditures represent construction on the  

      guardhouse and electrical panel room.  There are two outstanding invoices in the 

      amounts of $2,920.00 and $2,990.00.  A payment in the amount of $2,980.00 has 

      already been made.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the additional expenditure 

      not to exceed $9,000.00, from the Chadwick Lake Park Capital Project Account,    

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

6.    Assessor

a. Senior Citizen and Persons with Disabilities & Limited Income

      Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor, came forward for this item.  Mr. Fogarty explained 

      that recent legislation has allowed increases in ceiling levels for those qualified under 

      Real Property Tax Law 467 & 459-C, commonly known as the Aged Exemption and 

      Disability Exemption.

      Under the new law the level of exemption rises to 50% for those whose income is less 

      than $26,000.00.  Likewise, the sliding scale also increases to a new upper limit.  (See 

      attached memo with scale.)  Mr. Fogarty explained that this needs to be done every 

      year for the next three years because the limitation will be increased by $1,000.00.

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, will come up with verbiage so we can schedule   

      a Public Hearing either by the end of the year or the first of the new year.

      b. Part time Data Collector

      This is a request from Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor, to hire Molly Malone as a 

      part time Data Collector starting on November 11, 2006 at $10.00 per hour.  

      Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, explained that if approve Ms. Malone 

      needs to have the fingerprint process completed.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hire of Molly      

      Malone as a part time Data Collector starting on November 11, 2006 at a rate of 

      $10.00 per hour, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene     

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

7.    Town Clerk:  Redistricting Election Districts

Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, explained this item.  Susan Bahren, Board of Elections, informed Mr. Zarutskie that they would not accept the recommendations 
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that the bipartisan committee worked on until the Town Board approves them first. (See attached map and list of suggested redistricting.)

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the redistricting suggested by the bipartisan committee to be presented to the Orange County Board of Elections, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

8.    Personnel:  Administrative Aide
This is a request from Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, to post the position of “Administrative Aide” in an attempt to appoint a candidate provisionally.  An eligible list is not available through Orange County Department of Personnel at this time.  The appointment will require the candidate to take the examination and be reachable on the list in order to receive permanent appointment.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Mrs. Smith to post the Administrative Aide position, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

9.    Receiver of Taxes: Computer Purchase

      This is request from Thomas Masten, Deputy Assessor, to purchase a new computer.  

      The computer used now in the Receivers’ Office is six to eight years old and cannot 

      handle the new software.  The cost for a new computer should not exceed $1,200.00.  

      The funds should be taken out of the Computer Reserve Fund.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to utilize the Computer Reserve 

      Fund not to exceed $1,200.00 for the purchase of a computer for the Receiver of 

      Taxes Office, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to purchase a computer for the 

      Receiver of Taxes Office in an amount not to exceed $1,200.00, seconded by 

      Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

10.   Police: 

a. Firearms Equipment Purchase

      Councilman Piaquadio explained that this was on the last Work Session and there 

      were questions about the purchase of the two glock 40 Cal Pistols and the 40 Cal 

      Simunitions kits.  Police Chief Charles Kehoe explained that we would be swearing 

      in new officers and the purchase will be for them.  The cost of these on New York 

      State bid is $2,375.73.  Also requested are two Taser X26E pistols at a cost of 

      $2,612.10 from Taser International who is the sole source supplier.  The total amount 

      is $4,987.83.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of the above 

      firearms in a total amount of $4,987.83, seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
b. Operation Impact

Police Chief Charles Kehoe explained that they received reimbursement from New York State under the Operation Impact Grant fro one of our officer’s salary, benefits and 8% increase in pay since July 5, 2006 Officer Joseph Dequarto was the first member to be assigned to this unit. At this time, Police Chief Kehoe is asking for permission to assign Officer Robert DeToro to this task force for a period of six 
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months, starting January 2, 2007.  Officer Dequarto will return to patrol duties as of January 1, 2007.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve Operation Impact and to assign Officer Robert DeToro as of January 2, 2007, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      c. Sick Leave Bank

      This is a request from the Town of Newburgh PBA requesting permission to start a 

      voluntary sick leave bank for Officer Michael D’Addio.  As of November 9, 2006 

      Officer D’Addio will have used the last of his vacation time.  They would like to have 

      the sick bank effective November 10, 2006.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the PBA’s request for a sick 

      bank for Officer Michael D’Addio, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

11.   Highway

a. Brush & Leaf Pick Up

This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to publish in the local newspapers to inform the Town Residents of the fall leaf and brush pick up.  Pick up will be the week of November 13, 2006 – November 16, 2006.  November 17, 2006 will be for calls. (See attached.)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the above schedule for leaf and brush pick up, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 

b. Budget Transfer

This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to transfer funds from account # 030.5110.0466 Operating Supplies to account # 030.5110.0463 Meals Non-Snow in the amount of $36.00. Also Mr. Benedict asked to transfer funds from account # 030.5130.0452 Vehicle Contract Repairs to account # 030.5130.0451 Vehicle Parts in the amount of $5,000.00.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the transfers as described above in the total amount of $5,036.00, seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

c.    Mailboxes

      Councilwoman Greene asked if there has been any progress in the procedure we are     

      going to be using for mailbox damage this winter.  Councilman Woodsy said he has a 

      few things to go over with Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town and vice versa.  Mr. 

      Taylor said he will have something within the next few weeks.  Councilwoman 

      Greene said just as long as we have something formulated before the first snow 

      storm.

12.   Animal Control:

a. Budget Transfer

This is a request from Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to transfer funds from account # 3510.469 in the amount of $250.00 & account #3510.461 in the amount of $500.92 to account # 3510.497.  This account if over budget due to the increase of copies being made.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the transfers in the total amount of $750.92 from account # 3510.469 and account #3510.461 to account # 3510.497, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

b. T-Account Withdrawal

This is a request from Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor to utilize the T-93 account in the amount of $663.97.  This is for September veterinarian bills.  This will leave a balance of $4,769.23 in that account.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to utilize the T-93 account in the amount of $663.97, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

13.   Engineering

a. Outside User Status:  Route 300 Realty

      This is a request from Maser Consulting for outside user status for Route 300 Realty.  

      This is the corner of Route 300 and Old South Plank Rd.  They are proposing to put a 

      bank,  Real Estate Office and another office.  The site plan has been approved by the 

      Planning Board.  This needs to have approval from the City of Newburgh, per the 

      Inter-municipal Agreement that we signed.  We need to find all this out before we can 

      go forward.  We will hold this off until Monday night when we can get some answers.

b. Woodfield Manor:  Phase II

Thomas Olley, PE, came forward and gave a lengthy discussion about this subdivision.  A lot of questions came up that need to be answered, especially about the proposed retaining walls.  A meeting with Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, Pat Hines from the Planning Board and Mr. Olley needs to be set up.  Once they meet, Mr. Olley can come back to meet with the Town Board.  

c. Gerri Court

This is a request form Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to return GVJ Realty’s performance security in the amount of $5,150.00 plus interest.  Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent and Mr. Osborne inspected the road and was found in good condition with no evidence of defects.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to release the performance security for GVJ Realty in the amount of $5,150.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

d. Chesterfield Court

      A letter from the Orange Lake Fire District will be forwarded to Eustance & 

      Horowitz for their review.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, said he would contact all 

      parties involved and reschedule them to come back to an Audit Meeting. 

e. Alliance Energy Corporation:  Performance Security

      This is a letter agreement with respect to the surrender from Alliance Energy 

      Corporation’s site plan approval for the former Exxon-Mobil service station site at 

      1396 Union Avenue in the Town of Newburgh.  The letter is executed by both 

      Alliance Energy Corp and the current owner of the property, WB Interchange 

      Associates, LLC.  Alliance requests the return of its landscaping performance security 

      in the amount of $15,812.00 plus any accrued interest and less any charges deducted 

      by the Town.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to release the landscaping 

      performance security for Alliance Energy Corporation in the amount of $15,812.00 

      plus interest and less any charges deducted by the Town, seconded by Councilman 
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      Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woodsy – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

f. Old Town Hall

Councilwoman Greene wanted to know the status on the renovations at the Old Town Hall.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that he will be meeting with the architect next week and should have the proposal ready by the next work session.  Supervisor Booth said he was talking with Lynn Warren, who is building a new facility on Route 52.  He will have 1900 square feet of office space vacant.  He is willing to sit down with us and work out some kind of arrangement, if we decide to do the complete renovations of Old Town Hall.  We could move Code Compliance out while the renovations are being done and not lose any time by having to shut down that department.   This is something we need to consider.  

Councilwoman Greene also asked about the phone system for Town Hall and Mr. Osborne said we should have something in two weeks.  A whole new phone system.  Councilwoman Greene said she hopes so because it is embarrassing when you have a department talking to an attorney and the phone call gets cut off.  This is no way to run a business.

15. Water Supply:

a. Bids for Water Treatment

This is a request from Jim Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, to go out to bid for Water Treatment Chemicals and Services for 2007.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer and Jim Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, will meet to tighten up the bid specifications a little more.  Mr. Corbett is to work out a bid schedule with Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woodsy to approve the request to go out to bid for Water Treatment Chemicals and Services, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Mr. Woodsy – aye; Mr. Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 

b. Budget Transfers

This is a request from Jim Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, to transfer funds from account #040.8330.0457 (Sludge Removal) to 

         8330.0480 (Permit Fees)                        $   400.00

         8330.0468 (Membership / Dues)           $    200.00

         8330.0461 (Office Supplies)                  $3,000.00

         8330.0401  (Town Attorney)                  $1,000.00

A question of why there is a shortage of $3,000.00 in office supplies arose.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, thinks it has to do with the mailings.  He will find out for Monday night’s meeting.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to table this item until Monday night, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woodsy – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 

15. Accounting:  Bid Deposits   

This is a request from Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer bid deposits that are over six months old from the T-31 account to the general fund.  The total amount to be transferred is $3,690.00. (See attached for specific vendors and amounts.)

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woodsy to transfer the funds in the T-31 

      account (Bid Deposit) in the amount of $3,690.00 to the general fund, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woodsy – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
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16.   Water Distribution:  Request to Hire Laborer

This is a request from Bill Puchalski, Water Distribution Supervisor, to start the hiring process for a laborer for his department.  This position is vacant due to the resignation of a laborer on October 4, 2006.  The rate for this position is $10.00 per hour.   

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Mr. Puchalski to start the hiring process for a laborer for his department, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

17.   Marine Corps:  Toys for Tots

Councilwoman Greene asked if the Board would vote on supporting the Marine Corps drive for Toys for Tots.  Supervisor Booth explained that we already have the box in our lobby.

Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjoin the Audit Meeting / 

      Work Session at 9:03 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

   __________________________     by     _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk               Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

